
 

From: Magellan Healthcare 
Subject: Update: SOR & SUPTR SUD funding paused for select ASAM 
levels until further notice 

Attention: Update to State Opioid Response (SOR) & Substance Use 
Prevention Treatment and Recovery (SUPTR) substance use disorder 
(SUD) program 
 

Overview 
Magellan Healthcare previously sent a communication stating that effective Monday, March 17, 2025, 
new admissions to the following ASAM levels of care for SOR and SUPTR SUD funding will be temporarily 
unavailable: 
 

• ASAM 2.5: Partial Hospitalization Program 
• ASAM 3.1: Low-Intensity Residential Treatment 
• ASAM 3.5: Residential SUD 
 

Members with authorizations, as of March 17, 2025, for these services were allowed to continue 
receiving care until it was determined that the services are no longer medically necessary.  
 
Magellan stated that we would provide additional information closer to July 1, 2025, regarding when 
funding will be available again for these levels of care. 
 

Updated information 
New authorizations for the aforementioned levels of care will remain temporarily unavailable. 
Additional communication regarding access to these levels of care will be forthcoming.  
 
The Department of Health and Welfare and Magellan appreciate your understanding as we navigate 
service changes. 
 
Members who qualify for SOR/SUPTRS still have access to other services such as intensive outpatient, 
outpatient, and recovery and support services (e.g., case management and recovery coaching).  
 



Questions? 
Please contact Magellan at IdahoProvider@MagellanHealth.com.  
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